
 

 

 

 

ST. JUSTIN PARISH COMMUNITY 
2655 Homestead Road, Santa Clara, CA 95051 

(408) 296-1193 ~ www.st-justin.org                 

Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

The Sixth Day of November of 2016                     
Weekend Masses  

Saturday Vigil 
5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 

7:30, 9:00, 10:30 a.m.,                                     
12:15 and 7:00 p.m. 

Holy Days of Obligation  
8:30 a.m., 12:15 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

Weekday Masses 
Monday-Friday 

8:30 a.m. 
Saturday  
8:00 a.m. 

 

Reconciliation  
Saturdays 3:30 p.m. - 4:15 p.m. 

     or by appointment 

 
 

Parish Office Hours  
Monday-Friday 

9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  
Closed for lunch 12:00 - 1:15 p.m.  

 

  What experiences in your life affirm God is living?  
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PASTORAL STAFF 
Rev. Christopher Bransfield, Pastor        
408-296-1193, x 107, cbransfield@dsj.org 
 

Rev. Gerald Nwafor, Parochial Vicar 
408-296-1193, x 113, gnwafor@dsj.org 
 

Ms. Karen Suty, Principal 
408-248-1094, x 232, ksuty@dsj.org 
 

Mr. Joe Bauer, Pastoral Associate, 
   Facilities, Community Ministry   
408-296-1193 x 109, jbauer@dsj.org   
 

Mrs. Mary Kane,  
Director of Faith Formation 
408-296-1193 x 104, mykane@dsj.org 
 

Mrs. Lillian Kwiatkowski,  
Music Director  
408-296-1193 x 112, lkwiatkowski@dsj.org  
 

Ms. Laura Ortiz, Office Manager  
408-296-1193 x 102, lortiz@dsj.org   
 

Ms. Diane Serrianne, Receptionist 
408-296-1193 x 100, dserrianne@dsj.org 
 

Rev. James Okafor, In Residence 
 

PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Parish Offices:                 408-296-1193 
        Monday-Friday, 9:00-5:00 p.m. 

     closed 12:00-1:15 p.m. 
Fax:                                 408-244-9437 

 

Website:  
www.st-justin.org 

 

Catechetical Ministry             Ext. 102 

Ministry to the Sick Ext. 113 

Youth Ministry Ext. 104 

Liturgical Ministry Ext. 107 

Community Ministry     408-243-1462 

School Office                  408- 248-1094 
 

Thrift Store                     408-243-7117 

Upcoming Second Offerings 
Your generosity is appreciated. 
*Denotes Parish Second Collection. 

11/6 Community Ministry* 

11/13 Military Services, USA  

11/20 
Campaign for Human 

Development 

Thanksgiving & Community Ministry  
Second Collection 

In just a few weeks, we will once 
again have the opportunity to 
reflect on and celebrate all that we 
are thankful for in our lives. Most 
of us experience ups and downs 
with the challenges that this world 
hands us and we can only hope that 
the ups are more frequent than the 
downs. 
 

Here at St. Justin, if you are 
familiar with our Community 
Ministry you know that food 
distribution is one way that we 
reach out to people in need. In 
1989, we began packing special 
parcels of food that we distributed 
to 98 Santa Clara families at 
Thanksgiving. Over the years, the 
number of families that we provide 
Thanksgiving food (including a 
Turkey or Grocery Store Gift Card) 
has risen as high as 650 families. In 
a few weeks we will be packing 
and distributing those parcels to 
those requesting help this year. I 
am thankful that we at St. Justin 
can provide such a service and 
most especially, I am thankful for 
all the volunteers who help with 
the distribution of food all year 
long.       
 

You may also be interested in 
knowing that each year a small 
team of people gather on 
Thanksgiving morning to prepare a 
Thanksgiving banquet for the 

residents of the San Jose Family 
Shelter. We cook the food here and 
transport it to the Shelter where it 
is served. I am thankful for Teresa 
O’Neill and this team as well as the 
team, headed by Ana and Tom 
Segovia, who travels to the Family 
Shelter on the third Saturday of 
each month to provide the residents 
with a dinner and birthday party.  
 

I am thankful for the Larry Marsalli 
Family and Friends, which 
includes a number of members of 
our St. Justin community, who 
prepare and serve a Thanksgiving 
Dinner in the St. Clare’s Parish 
Hall.  
 

These are just a few of the 
activities that are taking place this 
year involving members of St. 
Justin. If you would like 
information about any of these 
projects please contact me at 408-
296-1193 ext. 109 or email me at 
jbauer@dsj.org.  
 

Finally, this weekend’s Second 
Collection is being taken to 
support our own Community 
Ministry. I am thankful for so 
many of you who make it possible 
for us to continue to provide food 
and other assistance to people who 
come to us requesting help.  
 

Thank you for your Generosity and 
God Bless,           Joe Bauer 

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP 
REPORT OCTOBER 30, 2016 

Goal  $12,500.00 

1st Collection  $12,051.64 

Online Giving $760.00 

Variance  $529.64 

Direct Deposit $218.00 

The Parish 
Office and 
School  
will be closed 
Friday, November 11, in 
Observance of Veterans Day.  
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ORGANIZATIONS 

PARISH COUNCIL 
Thai Tran               408-296-1193 
 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
Mary Sparacino      408-296-1193 
 

STABLEMATES (Men’s Club) 
Jim Newton            408-296-1193   
 

LADIES GUILD 
Julia Cardoza          408-296-1193 
 

GUADALUPE SOCIETY 
Maria Marquez       408-985-1088 
 

ALTAR SERVERS 
Stephen Russell      408-472-1931 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, 
COUNCIL #3523 
Lary James             408-772-2779 
gk@kofc3523.org  
 

FIL-AM ORGANIZATION 
Manny Balce          408-296-1193 

Monday  
8:30 a.m.  

Mr. Preceioso Fernandes  Sat.,  
5:00 p.m.  

Caroline Petroni + 
Willie & Efigenia Rodrigues + 

Tuesday 
8:30 a.m.  

Isabel Rodrigues +, Vera Frank +  
Conceicao Faria +, Antonio Faria +  

Andrea Soller + Jess Monzon + 

Sunday 
7:30 a.m. 

Cherie Willcox + 

Wednesday 
8:30 a.m. 

Zenaida Mendoza + 
Jess Monzon + Maria B. Guerra + 

Sunday  
9:00 a.m. 

Dick Benenato + 
Gliceria Andres & Family + 

Thursday 
8:30 a.m. 

United States of America Sunday 
10:30a.m.  

FOR ALL PARISHIONERS 

Friday 
8:30 a.m. 

Howard & Agnes Liebmann + 
Clara Cavataio + 

Sunday 
12:15 p.m.  

Manuel Fagundes + 

Saturday 
8:00 a.m.  

 Blessings Received  Sunday 
7:00 p.m.  

Jack Rufflo + 

Mass Dedications for the Week of  
November 7 – November 13, 2016 + notes deceased 

We pray for those who are ill or suffering from loneliness, sadness, or depression. 
We pray for those who care for them.  We pray for our deceased family and 
friends. We pray for our men and women who are serving in the military. 

 

This week we pray especially for those who are ill or preparing for surgery: 
Renie Altamera, Tony Bell, Flavia Busche, Joseph Caffall, Ann Cambra, Mariano 
Covarrubias, Victor D. Esguerra, Val Feliciano, Steve Fertitta, Lizabeth Gutierrez, 
Ann Hurley, Mary Ellen, George Leger, Katherine Armenta Palmer, Rich Rojas, 
Marge Stemzynski, Betty Terra, Kory Tribbin 
 

And for those who have died: Vicente Ruelas  

St. Justin Community Ministry 
Thanksgiving Project November 2016 

Now preparing for 650 Families 
 

Community Ministry is in the process of organizing our Thanksgiving Food Project. We are planning to       
provide up to 650 families from Santa Clara with their entire Thanksgiving Meal. We will be packing par-
cels of food on Saturday, November 19, beginning at 10:00 a.m. Please join us in the Parish Small Hall if 
you are interested in helping. 
 

Between now and November 18, we will be collecting all the needed food. 
Needed items:  Canned Cranberry Sauce   Boxed Stuffing 
(This food can be dropped  Canned Green Beans   Canned Corn 
 off any time between now  Canned Fruit    Canned Yams 
 and November 18)    Packaged Turkey Gravy 
  

and: Turkeys or $10 Grocery Store Gift Cards (storage is a problem so we request that Turkeys be 
dropped off on Saturday, November 19 (between 10:00 and 3:30 p.m.) or Sunday, November 20 (after the 
morning Masses).  

 

Community Ministry will be purchasing fresh potatoes, carrots, apples, oranges and onions to include in the 
Thanksgiving parcels. We will distribute the Thanksgiving food on Saturday, November 19 and  
Sunday, November 20 from 1:00 – 3:30 p.m. Please join us if you are interested in helping with the distribution. 
 

Financial contributions to this project are always appreciated. Most  importantly, if you know any family who 
would benefit from our gift of a Thanksgiving Meal or if you need more information about our  Thanksgiving 
project, please phone Joe Bauer at 296-1193 ext. 109 or email at jbauer@dsj.org. 
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CATECHETICAL MINISTRY NEWS 
Call or email Laura Ortiz, (408)296-1193 ext. 100, lortiz@dsj.org for registration information. 

If you have any questions about our programs, contact Mary Kane at (408) 296-1193 ext. 104 

Faith Formation is more than just religious 
education. It is a life long journey towards a 

deeper relationship with Christ.  
 

Ongoing Faith Formation Classes Have Begun!!! 
It’s not too late to register! Registration forms are available online 
at st-justin.org, in the Parish Office or at the entrances of the 
church. 
Classes for Pre-K3 through 1st Grade: 9:00 -10:00am. 
2nd Grade through 8th Grade: 10:15-11:30am 

Sacramental Preparation Program                                                     
You should have completed Section 4, pages 20-25 in your faith 
sharing books.  

High School Confirmation 5:30-7:00 p.m.  
Session: 6 

“How Do I Get There?”  

GENERAL INFORMATION 

Bible Study 
with Fr. Chris 
& Fr. Gerald  
every Friday,  
11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. in the  
Parish Ministry Center.  

 
 
 
 
 

(Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)     
 

NEXT SESSION 

Tuesday, November 8,  
7-8:30 p.m.  

Parish Ministry Center 
 

Are you an adult seeking baptism?  
 

Or a baptized Christian seeking the 
full  communion of the Catholic 

church?  
 

Or perhaps a baptized Catholic who 
wishes to  complete initiation in the 

sacrament of confirmation?  
 

Call the office at  (408) 296-1193 
ext. 104 to begin answering your 

questions.  Or, simply come to our 
next session!  

Material Requests 
 

We are very grateful that our  
parishioners have responded most 

generously to all our requests.  
At this time our craft supply  
storage is filled to capacity.  

We will notify you when we are 
able to receive further craft  

donations.     
Thank you for your  

continued generosity!!!        

Last Saturday during the 5pm Mass, we  
introduced 20 of our youth who are in the 
Confirmation program to the parish with 
the Rite of Welcome.  These teens have 
been meeting each Sunday for the past 
several weeks and went on an all-day 
retreat last Saturday.  Fr. Gerald spoke 

about  “How to be Committed to Christ.” 
He asked the teens to describe “Who am 

I?” at this stage of their lives.  We skyped 
with Laura Ortiz who was at Loyola 

Marymount with her daughter.  Laura 
gave a powerful personal testimony about 
God’s unconditional love for us, and how 
she saw Christ in the mercy of her father 

and a priest.  Louise Sumpter gave a 
presentation on “The Depth of God’s 
Love,” and Aileen Balce talked about 
being “Catholic and Proud.” The teens 
deduced that being Catholic and Proud 

would take  effort and initiative, practice, 
determination, discipline and repetition.  

We learned how to pray the Rosary using 
an interactive app for our cell phones! 

Another exercise that the teens did was to 
write down their sins and resolutions onto 

slips of paper and “nail” them to a cross. 
As everyone knows, teenagers are always 
hungry, and we were able to keep them 

satisfied and full with the hospitality help 
of Chad and Mary Kelly.  Please continue 
to pray for our Confirmation Candidates!                

Pauline Antonio-Nguyen                                     
Ian Canlas                                                                           

Mikaela Cardoso                                            
Morgan Cardoso                                           
Anthony Chavez                                              
Denzel Cutinha                                           

Daniella Duerksen                                         
Grace Finnerty                                            
Stephen Gaspar                                        

Gabriella Hanson                                     
Samantha Huizar                                                 
Eva Kwiatkowski                                             
Cailey Larmore                                                         

Lily Lena                                                             
Maria Lipari                                                     

Jennifer Lopez                                                 
Alexia Margarit                                                

Mateo Oliveira-Tavares                              
Anneliese Seidel                                               
Liana Williams  
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MINISTRY NEWS 

 
 
 

HELP WANTED 
As you know, the heart of 
Community Ministry is our 
volunteers. We are presently 
looking for more help in our Food 
Pickup department. We pick up 
food at Lucky’s Grocery store 
every morning, we pick up 
donations at Target on Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday early 
afternoon, we pick up food from 
the Second Harvest Food Bank on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings 
and we pick up bread from Sara 
Lee Bakery on Tuesday 
afternoons. We are especially 
searching for Bread Run help but 
would like to add to our volunteer 
base to spell those who are doing 
the other food pickup runs as well. 
Contact Joe at 408-296-1193 Ex 
109 or jbauer@dsj.org if you are 
interested and available.  
 
 

Outreach Dinner 
Thank you to Carol Such and the  
St. Justin 
School Eighth 
Grade who 
sponsored last 
week’s 
Outreach 
Dinner. Our 
next Outreach dinner will be taking 
place on Sunday, November 13, 
beginning at 1:30 p.m. in the Parish 
Small Hall. All Senior Citizen 
members of our Parish are invited, 
along with a guest, to this meal 
followed by BINGO. 

Financial Assistance  
for Parishioners 
St. Justin Community Ministry has 
set aside some funds to provide 
Parishioners with limited Financial 
Assistance when facing unexpected 
issues. If you find yourself in need, 
contact Joe Bauer at 408-296-1193 
extension 109 or jbauer@dsj.org 
 

Food & Diaper Collection  
Most of you are aware of the 
Community Ministry Collection 
Barrels that are located in our 
Church. During the month of 
November, we will continue to 
request canned Soup, Pork & Beans, 
Chili, Macaroni 
& Cheese and 
Tomato Sauce. 
We are also in 
need of Baby 
Food (Fruits and 
Vegetables) as 
well as Baby 
Diapers (Size 3 – 5). These are 
items that we do not receive often 
from the Second Harvest Food 
Bank. Please feel free to drop 
donations in the barrels in the 
Church, the barrel in the Foyer of 
the School or bring items to the 
Parish Office.  
 

Fresh Fruit and 
Vegetables Needed 
For those of you who have back 
yard fruit trees with an over 
abundance of fruit and/or gardens 
with vegetables please consider 
donating what you can to 
Community Ministry. The fruit and 
vegetables are a welcome addition 
to the food that we distribute to 
those seeking assistance.  
 

              COMMUNITY MINISTRY                     

If you suspect abuse in your parish, school or 
in the Diocese of San Jose, please contact:  
Child Protective Services 408-299-2071; Call 
911; or The Diocesan Office for the 
Protection of Children and Vulnerable 
Adults,  408-983-0113 or email 
protection@dsj.org. If you suspect financial 
mismanagement in your parish, school or in the 
Diocese of San Jose, please contact: 
EthicsPoint: dsj.ethicspoint.com. 

 
 
 
 
Jubilee Year of Mercy 
November 6, 2016 
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Jubilee for Prisoners 
 

One of the most moving images of 
Pope Francis’ ministry comes from 
Holy Thursday. Slowly,  
deliberately, Francis kneels down 
before prisoners—men, women, 
young, old, Christian, Muslim—and 
washes their feet, recalling Jesus  
admonition to Peter: “If I, therefore, 
the master and teacher, have washed 
your feet, you ought to wash one 
another’s feet” (John 13:14). On  
today’s Jubilee for Prisoners, whose 
rights the Church bids us advocate, 
Jesus declares in the Gospel, “to 
[God] all are alive” (Luke 20:38). 
Have we “imprisoned” anyone  
figuratively, but no less painfully, 
passing harsh judgment, then 
 refusing our respect, acceptance, 
even affection? This month of All 
Saints and All Souls bids us  
reflect on our eternal destiny and 
prepare for it. Respect for ourselves 
and others, souls and  
bodies, practical care for  
neighbors and strangers: such  
witness affirms that we view our  
present in light of our future, and 
believe that, even now, in our midst, 
stands the Lord of life, the living 
Jesus. 
—Peter Scagnelli, Copyright © J. S. 
Paluch Co., Inc. 



 

 

ADS 



 

 

St. Justin Faith Formation Survey 
The mission of the Faith Formation Team of St Justin Parish is to provide opportunities to deepen 
the faith of our parishioners, regardless of where they are in their faith journey.  Our programs strive 
to invite personal encounters with Jesus Christ, and will challenge our parish by the social                             
implications of the Gospel, which we strive to make real in our daily lives. 
 

The Faith Formation Team is asking parishioners to complete this brief survey. The results of the 
survey will allow the team to understand the needs and interests of the parishioners, and help us to 
develop programs that will serve all in the parish. 

Please complete the survey by November 21. You may drop your hardcopy off at the PMC or in the box on 
the rectory side of the Church. You may also complete the survey online. 



 

 

  Marriage  
  Anniversaries  

 
 
 

 

If your anniversary is coming 
up, please let us know!  

 

Laura Ortiz at 296-1193 ext. 102 
or lortiz@dsj.org 

Fall is a beautiful season full of color and crisp fresh air.  A Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter Weekend is like autumn because it’s a weekend 
full of fresh air, new beginnings and a time to rejoice in the beauty of 

your marriage and family.  It’s a great time to  rekindle communication 
and enjoy a weekend away. The next Marriage Encounter Weekend 

is November 11-13, 2016  at Vallambrosa Center, Menlo Park.   
 

For more information: 
Website: sanjosewwme.org   

Email:  Ken & Claranne atapplications@sanjosewwme.org   
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